
DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Monday, March 6 
   Oranges, Grapefruits & Pears Arrive! 

Tuesday, March 14 
   SCC Meeting—6 pm 

Friday, March 17 
   Term 2 Progress Reports Issued 

Tuesday, March 21 
   Grade 5/6 Basketball Playoffs 

Thursday, March 23 
   Teacher Prep Day—NO SCHOOL 

Friday, March 24 
   Day in Lieu of Progress Conferences—NO 

SCHOOL 

Friday, March 31 
   High 5 Assembly—9:00 am 

Friday, March 31 
   Pizza & Booster Juice Hot Lunch 

 

OSLER SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 
 

“Learning, Growing……Together”  

Principal:  Ms. Audrey Kampen 
Vice-Principal:  Mr. Glenn  Key 

 
Phone: 306-239-2077 
www.spiritsd.ca/osler  

March 6, 2017 

Dear Parents, 

 

Our last High 5 assembly highlighted the theme of “Be 

safe.” At the assembly we watched a short video with In-

spector Garfield who reviewed how to stay safe when on 

the Internet. We also had several visitors to our school 

who discussed safe choices with our students. Constable 

Sean Nave, our school liaison officer, shared his experi-

ence of working with the drug unit in Saskatoon with the 

Grade 8 class. Ken Dueck, a retired school counsellor is 

spending two mornings with our Grade 5 students discuss-

ing “Bullying Prevention.”    

 

Our busy extra-curricular program continued in February.  

Our Division 3 students have moved their focus to bad-

minton with their successful basketball and curling sea-

sons wrapping up. Our Grade 5/6 basketball teams con-

tinue to learn more with each game and each practice.   

 

If you have any compliments, questions or concerns, 

please do not hesitate to contact your child’s classroom 

teacher, Mr. Key or myself.   

 

Yours in learning, 

Ms. Kampen 

Osler School     

High 5’s 

Be Respectful 
Be Responsible 
Be Safe 
Be Grateful 
Be Open to Learn and Grow 

Check out our School Website for updates, 

reminders and announcements. 
 

Sign up to receive daily emails with our 

daily school announcements! 
 

Keep up to date on our team practices 

and games. 
 

Subscribe to our google calendar to trans-

fer dates to your hand held devices. 
 

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/oslerschool/ 

Welcome to our Student Teachers!! 
 

 

Allie Greig in Mrs. Saunder’s Grade 1 Class/

Mrs. Frie’s Grade 3 Class and Amanda Hetu 

in Mrs. Nadeau’s Grade 2 Class. 
 

We hope you are enjoying your time with us at Osler School! 
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Spirit Week 
 

Staff and students showed their school spir-

it with various dress up days and activities 

from February 13th to February 17th. From 

Hawaiian Day, Decade Day, Character 

Day, Valentine's Colours Dress Up Day, to 

Standing up to Bullying and Random Acts 

of Kindness activities along with basketball 

games and grade 7-9 gym activities, it was 

a busy time but a lot of fun. 
 

Thanks to all those who dressed up and 

participated! 

Please pre-register for Kindergarten  
 

Kindergarten is a special time that children look forward to. All children who are five 

years of age as of Dec. 31, 2017 may be admitted to kindergarten this fall. If you have 

an eligible child, please contact Osler School at 306-239-2077 to pre-register.  

 

This information is necessary for planning pro-

grams, budgeting and staffing for the upcoming 

year. Please share this information with your 

neighbours if they have eligible children, and call 

at your earliest convenience. 

ORANGE, GRAPEFRUIT & PEAR FUNDRAISER 
 

Thank you to all families who sold fruit for this fundraiser. 

Orders were strong again this year. The introduction of 

pears appears to be very popular. The delivery date for 

the fruit is scheduled for Monday, 

March 6th. Pick up times are Monday , 

March 6, 3:30—6:30; Tuesday, March 

7th, 3:30—5:30. 

 

 Thanks so much for your support!! 

Willow Book Vote 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who helped in making our Willow Book Vote a huge suc-

cess. Students, staff and our grandparent volunteers: Frieda Teichroeb, Frieda Rempel, 
Edna Zacharias, Kathy Giesbrecht, Myrna Loeppky and Hella Banman. 
 

The Book Winners from Osler School are: 
 

Division I—If You Happen to Have a Dinosaur 

Division II—Frostbite Hotel  Division III—Fragile Bones: Harrison & Anna 
 

These votes will be added to the votes taken throughout Saskatchewan and we will wait to see which 

books will win the Willow Awards! 
 

Thanks again to everyone who participated! 

Dressing for Winter! 
    

 Even with our unusually warm weather the past few months, we must not forget that 

winter is not over! 

 We use –27 degrees Celsius (with wind chill factor) as a guideline for whether to send 

students outside for recess. Please help your children dress appropriately so they can 

be comfortable outside and enjoy their recess/noon breaks. 
 

 The school’s doors open at 8:30 a.m. Students should NOT arrive at school be-

fore then as we have no teachers available for supervision. Students will not be 

allowed to enter the building, even if it is very cold outside. 



Curling 
 

Thank you to everyone who partici-

pated in curling this year. We had 

many first time curlers. It was won-

derful to see the progress the stu-

dents made. We curled at the Mar-

tensville Curling Rink. Prairie Spirit curling playoffs 

will be held on March 3rd and 4th in Aber-

deen. Congratulations on a great season! Curling 

will be held for a couple more weeks. 
 

Osler School Curlers:  Cheyenne, Adriah, 

Kadence, Bo, Keira, Kylee, Sierra , Jessica, Owen, 

Benjamin, Kendal, Isabelle, Autumn, Dallas, Abby, 

Trinity, Kaityn 
 

Ms. Sorokan & Mr. Chorneyko  

Grade 7-9 Girls Basketball 
 

The Junior Girls Basketball teams had a fun and extremely successful season this year. 

Because there were so many girls interested in playing basketball, they were divided 

into two teams; a grade 7 team and a grade 8/9 team.  
 

The grade 7 team had an incredibly successful season with a record of 9 – 1! Their only 

loss was the first game of the season. They learned from their mistakes and were con-

stantly practicing to improve their skills in every way. They show potential to be a very 

strong team as they grow! 

 

The grade 8/9 team competed in the "B" League in our school division. In addition to our weekly 

games, the grade 8/9 team attended three tournaments throughout the season, including an over-

night tournament in Melfort. 
 

At the end of the regular season, our team was seeded in the top three teams in the school division, 

so our team received a bye in the first round of playoffs. We played Hanley in the second round of 

playoffs and played a great game to advance to the finals on Saturday, February 11th in Langham. 

Despite playing well, we lost a tough game in the morning to Waldheim. In the afternoon, we played 

in the bronze medal game against Vanscoy, winning a close game to bring home 3rd place for our 

school!  
 

Thank you to Mrs. Lane who was our manager this year – she organized all the games and refs for us 

which was a big help.  THANK YOU! 
 

Also, thank you to the wonderful ladies listed below. These girls showed great commitment through-

out the season, coming to many early morning practices. They showed up willing to learn and gave it 

their best during all practices and games. They showed a positive attitude all season long, displayed 

excellent sportsmanship every game and they supported each other. These young ladies were a true 

pleasure to coach!                       
 

Grade 7: Jaymie, Kylee, Isabelle, Sierra, Emily, Keira, Johanna, 

 Cheyenne, Adriah, Emma, Kadence 

Grade 8:  Maddy, Carlee, Megan, Brittney 

Grade 9:  Hannah, Trinity, Arielle, Autumn, Kaitlyn 
Mrs. Milnthorp 
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Badminton  
 

Badminton season is here again - tryouts will be 

happening after school on Feb 28th, and March 

1st, 7th, and 9th.  
 

Badminton is the only sport we have to make cuts 

in due to the fact that we are only allowed 2 slots 

per category in playoffs. This only allows us room 

for 8 boys and 8 girls on the team, although we 

generally bring a couple of alternate players 

along for practice games. 
 

A Knight To Remember filled up almost instantly 

and will take place on Monday, March 13th from 

3:30 - 5:00. This is a great opportunity for students 

to try out state of the art racquets, win prizes, and 

support the Special Olympics. 
 

Mr. Key  



SUMMER CAMPS 
 

It’s the time of year that summer camps start 

sharing info with us. Below are camps that have 

sent information to our school. Please go to their 

websites for further details or to register: 
 

Redberry Bible Camp 
www.campredberry.ca 

 

 

  

Osler Soccer Association 
2017 Registration 

 

JANUARY 18th to MARCH 8th 

(late registration fee begins March 1st) 

www.valleysoccer.ca 
 

** click on the TOWNS  link and 
select OSLER SOCCER ASSOCIATION ** 

 

Email Collin at oslersa.secretary@gmail.com or Jen-
nifer at oslersa.president@gmail.com with any 

Family Health 

Information 
 

 Eat Better Eat Together 

 Head Lice 

 Safe School Lunches 

 Do MORE Watch Less 

Find more family health info at: 
www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca 

(Search: school newsletter inserts) 
  
 

HEALTHY STUDENTS = BETTER LEARNERS 

Division III Boys Basketball 
 

Another basketball season has come and gone. It was truly a fun and successful sea-

son. With much interest from the boys to play basketball, there was an “A” and a “B” 

team this year. This ensured that we could play as many games as we could and al-

lowed a lot of playing time for the boys. Both teams were part of a league.  
 

The “A” team played in a tournament in Melfort in early December. The boys played 

well, even with a small roster, and lost in the “B” final to North Battleford. They also 

played in the “Blast-off” tournament in Warman on January 13-14. The “A” team lost in 

the third place game against Melfort. The boys made it to the “Final Four” tournament 

in Clavet on Feb. 11. They lost the first game versus Clavet 50-29. They played Warman in the third 

place game, losing a close comeback effort 54-50. Great season boys! 
 

The “B” team had a good showing in league play. They also played in a tournament at VCA on Jan-

uary 24. They played well and showed much improvement throughout the season. Well 

done boys! 
 

Members of the boy’s team were: Brendan M., Eric G., Chase P., Seth K., James S., Levi B., 

Jordon W., Grady V., Florian W., Adam W., Jaret R., Xander K., Dylan Q.,  Owen M., Trent 

L., Casey M., Bo D., Carter P., Noah T., Ethan M. 
 

I just want to add a big “THANK YOU” to Mrs. Lane for scheduling our games and booking 

the refs throughout the season.   

 

Mr. Lewchuk 

COMMUNITY 

NEWS 
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mailto:oslersa.secretary@gmail.com
mailto:oslersa.president@gmail.com
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/December/Eat%20Better%20Eat%20Together.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/March/Head%20lice.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/November/Safe%20School%20Lunches.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/October/Do%20MORE%20Watch%20LESS.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Pages/School-Newsletter-Inserts.aspx





